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[bookmark: _GoBack]Concussion management has been in the news lately with the discussion of Rowan’s Law.  In honour of Rowan Stringer, the Ontario government has proclaimed the last Wednesday in September as “Rowan’s Law Day” to raise awareness about concussions.  Further changes are expected when the Act is fully proclaimed creating the expectation that sports teams and clubs will follow proper concussion management procedures has become even more important.   Following these procedures is essential for the protection of our athletes’ long-term health.
To help member clubs with the management of concussion, Ontario Water Polo has a concussion policy that may be used as a reference for your own policy and procedures.  The policy can be found here.  This policy was developed by OWP and reviewed and approved by the Ontario Ministry of Tourism, Culture and Sport.  The policy does contain great resources for member clubs including general information from the Coaching Association of Canada for:
1. coaches and trainers (see here) 
2. parents of athletes (see here)
Education is key and all parties including OWP, clubs, coaches and parents need to co-operate to ensure athlete safety.
Ontario Water Polo has conferred with Ontario Ministry of Tourism, Culture and Sport to see if additional measures are required with the ongoing process of Rowan’s Law.  The provincial government is still working on the bill and how it will be implemented.  Once this is complete, OWP will review our current policies and share the results with our membership.  Until that time, OWP will and recommends that our members follow our current policy.
If there are any questions or concerns, please reach out to me.
Regards,
Ken Young,
Vice President of Ontario Water Polo
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